International Coalition against Enforced Disappearances launches campaign for Convention in Geneva

On September 26 2007 the International Coalition against Enforced Disappearances (ICAED) launched a campaign for the ‘Convention to Protect all Persons from Enforced Disappearances’ a last Human Rights Council session in Geneva. In the presence of numerous family members of disappeared, representatives of NGOs and delegates from several countries, the Human Rights Council president and Ambassadors from all continents confirmed the importance of the Convention and the need for rapid ratification and full implementation. Families of disappeared shared their personal stories and showed their dedication to continue their work for a world where people are better protected from this crime. 

The speakers during the event were: 

· H.E. Ambassador M. Doru Romulus Costea, President of the Human Rights Council

· H.E. Ambassador Alejandro Artucio, Vice-President of the Human Rights Council

· H.E. Ambassador Jean Baptiste Mattei, Permanent Representative of France 

· H.E. Ambassador Ichiro Fujisaki, Permanent Representative of Japan
· H.E. Ambassador Mohammed Loulichiki, Permanent Representative of Morocco
· Mr. Jacques Forster, Vice-President of the International Committee of the Red Cross

· Ms. Ruth Llanos, member of the Executive Council of FEDEFAM

· Mr. Federico Andreu, Vice-President of the International Commission of Jurists

The moderator was Ms. Nasséra  Dutour, President of the Euro-Med Federation Against Enforced Disappearances (FEMED)
With the presence of the Human Rights Council president and other dignitaries the appeal for ratification of the Convention was communicated clearly. Family members from more than a dozen countries were present as well as human rights NGOs and state delegates. In total some 100 people participated in the meeting. The moderator, Nassera Dutour, was able to strike the balance between being a mother of disappeared looking for justice and approaching the ambassadors with respect. 
The speakers all tied a knot in a handkerchief – made by family members of disappeared in Peru – to promise not to forget to work towards rapid ratification of the Convention. 
The ambassadors spoke strongly in support of the convention, with the French ambassador saying that they would re-establish a Group of Friends (friendly states) for the Convention. 

Jacques Forster reiterated the long standing involvement of the ICRC with the issue, their contribution during the negotiations for the Convention and he confirmed the ongoing efforts of the ICRC for the disappeared in their ‘The Missing’ project. 

Ruth Llanos spoke on behalf of the federation of associations of family members of disappeared in Latin America, FEDEFAM. It was FEDEFAM that understood the need for a Convention in the early 80’s and they set off the process of drafting a convention. 
Federico Andreu spoke on behalf of the ICAED. He explained why organisations have joined forces in a coalition and he stressed the importance of implementation of the many important provisions of the convention. 
On the day before the event the current members of the International Coalition against Enforced Disappearances agreed to start asking other organisations to joint the coalition and to continue working together in different activities leading towards implementation of the convention. 
